Petition for SamTrans Bus Service along Mission Road

Currently, there is no SamTrans bus service along Mission Road in Colma. This lack of bus service affects the veterans living at Colma’s Veteran’s Village.  To catch a northbound SamTrans bus on El Camino Real realistically means a walk of almost a mile to the stop at El Camino Real and Serramonte Blvd.  The bus stop near the El Camino Real-Mission Road Y intersection is not viable because for a SamTrans driver to reach the stop means navigating through potentially heavy traffic from a middle lane to the far-right lane, a continuous lane from northbound Mission Road.  To catch the southbound SamTrans bus on El Camino Real requires either the potential rider to walk across a dangerous 6-lane road to get to the southbound side of El Camino Real or walk over a mile to get to the SamTrans stop at El Camino Real and Serramonte Blvd.  

It's important to remember that our veterans living at Colma’s Veterans Village have varying levels of mobility challenges and to get to any of the current SamTrans bus stops is a physical challenge they should not have to surmount.  The veterans living at Veterans Village are our mothers and fathers, sisters, and brothers, and must be afforded the same dignity as anyone else living in our communities.  The lack of bus service on Mission Road sends a loud and clear message that SamTrans cannot or will not serve the veterans that served our country.  

SamTrans CEO April Chan now is the time for your organization to do what is right for our veterans and begin scheduled bus service along Mission Road in Colma.  


